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East Central Arkansas
Regional Library




ECARL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES


February 28, 2019
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 4:06 p.m. by John Paul Myrick, Regional Librarian, in the absence of Kip Davis, board chair.  Regional trustees in attendance were: George Anne Draper, Erleen Sawyer (with Kip Davis’ proxy), and Joy Shepherd (with Jerry Harvey’s proxy until his arrival).
Public Attendees and staff:  John Paul Myrick, Regional Librarian, and Karen Golden, Woodruff County Branch Operations Manager. 
Absent were Anne Eldridge, Kip Davis, and Jerry Harvey (who did come in later).
Discussion was made about the chain of command since the state library says that it only recognizes the office of chairperson, not vice-chair.  Mr. Myrick asked if the board wanted him to chair the meeting or if they would prefer the vice-chair, Joy Shepherd, to do so.  Ms. Draper made the motion to have the vice-chair lead the meeting.  Ms. Sawyer seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Public Participation and Communications:

None

Regular Business - Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

No discussion was made concerning the minutes.  Ms. Shepherd made a motion to approve the reading and acceptance of the minutes.  Ms. Draper seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Financial Reports and approval of bills:
Ms. Shepherd asked the board to look over the financial reports for November 2018 through January 2019.  Mr. Myrick noted that the regional took in 1.25% more in revenues and did go over 23% in expenditures.  Ms. Shepherd stated that the region spent 6% less than earned.  Ms. Sawyer moved to approve the financial reports.  Ms. Draper seconded the motion.  

Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Executive Director’s Report

Mr. Myrick gave a verbal report in which he stated that the e-book circulation numbers are not correct as we changed consortiums during the year.  Our most-used databases were Driving Tests, Automate, A-Z world, and African-American Heritage.  We have added two databases, Universal Class and Marvel Comic.  Universal Class provides the opportunity for people to earn continuing education credits.  There are many classes available such as computers, crafting, alternative medicine, business, career training. Entrepreneurship.  These will go live in the next week.

The out-of-pocket and co-pay costs of our health insurance dropped, but due to communication problems with Blue Cross Blue Shield, the insurance will be bidded out next year.
All applications are in place for the E-rate.  Before the end of 2018, thirty-four monitors were bought to replace aging ones in the region.  After the first of the year, thirty-four computers were purchased and are being set up by 2 Geeks in Wynne.  The board will be asked to amend the budget in the coming months.
We received the Affordable Care Act grant and offered workshops at all branches in the region.  Attendance was not what we had hoped, but we did get some publicity.

New Business: 

Mr. Myrick presented the board with the six-month regional audit.  This audit was made since the board had previously voted to change the fiscal year to coincide with the county fiscal years.

Ms. Draper made to motion to accept the audit.  Ms. Shepherd seconded the motion.

Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

At this time, Mr. Harvey joined the meeting.  Officers were to be elected during this meeting.  Mr. Myrick explained that Kip Davis has taken a new job and may not be able to make the meetings and so would not wish to be elected as Chair again.  Ms. Draper nominated Joy Shepherd as Chair.  Mr. Harvey seconded the motion.
Chairperson Davis—Yes

Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

Trustee Harvey—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Chair Shepherd asked if anyone would make a motion to enter into executive session to discuss the Regional Librarian’s salary and benefits package.   Mr. Harvey so moved.  Ms. Draper seconded the motion.

Chairperson Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Davis—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

Trustee Harvey—Yes

All aye, motion carried.  The board entered into executive session at 4:36 pm.

The board returned to regular session at 4:48 pm. They voted to increase the Regional Librarian’s salary by 3.5% effective January 1, 2019.

Chairperson Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Davis—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

Trustee Harvey—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Mr. Myrick discussed signatories needed for the checking accounts.  Those nominated were Joy Shepherd, J.P. Myrick, Jerry Harvey, Erleen Sawyer, and Anne Eldridge.  Ms. Shepherd made the motion to accept these as signatories.  Mr. Harvey seconded the motion.

Chairperson Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Davis—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

Trustee Harvey—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Mr. Myrick recommended naming all available banks be named as depositories.  He explained that this does not mean we have to open an account in all of them.    Ms. Shepherd made the motion to accept all banks as depositories.  Ms. Draper seconded the motion.

Chairperson Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Davis—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

Trustee Harvey—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Trustee Comment Period: 
Adjournment:  Ms. Shepherd stated that the next meeting of the regional board will be held in Wynne at noon in May.   Mr. Harvey made the motion adjourn.  Ms. Draper seconded the motion.
Chairperson Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Davis—Yes

Trustee Draper—Yes

Trustee Sawyer—Yes

Trustee Harvey—Yes

All aye, meeting was adjourned at 5:05 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden 
Woodruff County Operations Manager 
East Central Arkansas Regional Library
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